Town of Shelby Planning Board Minutes

December 3, 2019 Kirk Myhill, Chairperson
Brad Pask
Teresa Wilkins
Larry Hill
Jerry Velesko
Dan Wolfe

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kirk Myhill. Minutes from the November 5,
2019 planning board meeting were read. Jerry Velesko moved to accept the minutes as read, seconded by
Teresa Wilkins, motion passed. Minutes from the November 5, 2019 Don and Lori Kleinschmidt public
hearing were read. Jerry Velesko moved to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Teresa Wilkins,

motion passed.

Old Business:

Proposed revised Junkyard Regulations from Town Attorney will be carried over to the next meeting.

New Business:

John Pratt turned in his resignation for his position on Town of Shelby Planning Board due to his election
to a Town Board position. Planning board also recommended to the Shelby Town Board, Jerry Velesko to
a full time planning board position, from his current position as an alternate.

Borrego Solar Systems Inbc, submitted an application for Special Use Permit/Site Plan review for a
Meteorological Tower at property owned by Jeff Smith, 4362 South Gravel Rd. Borrego Solar
spokesperson Dave Strong was present to give an overview of proposed project application. This project
entails erecting a 197’ tall temporary wind measurement tower for anticipated life of the temporary

installation of 2 years.

Planning Board unanimously recommending to Shelby Town Board to reappoint Larry Hill for another 5
years on the planning board.

Brad Pask moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jerry Velesko, motion passed.
Next meeting is January 7, 2020.

Respectfully submitted,

Brad Pask
Secretary




